
 

April 2024

UPCOMING EVENTS

April

06 --- LN Day of Spiritual Renewal
13 --- LS Day of Spiritual Renewal
15 --- PS Leadership Team
20 --- PN Day of Spiritual Renewal
19-20 --- Church Women United Illinois
State Assembly
25 --- PC Billy Graham Museum

May

03 --- PN District Leadership Team
04 --- NIC Leadership Team
04 --- PS Spring Meeting
13 --- LS District Leadership Team
16 --- PS District Leadership Team
17 --- LN District Leadership Team
31 --- North Central Jurisdiction
Quadrennial Event begins

June

02 --- North Central Jurisdiction
Quadrennial Event ends
02 --- PS District Leadership Team
16-18 --- UMC NIC Annual Conference
19 --- PN District Salad Supper
19-22 --- Church Women United, Inc.
Quadrennial Assembly
21 --- LN District Leadership Team
22 --- PC District Volunteer Day

For More Detailed Information and
Future Events:

View the Google Calendar

President's Report
By Barb Farley

Happy Easter to everyone! What a time of year! So many
happenings and I know that as United Women in Faith, you are
all extremely busy – all in a good way! We started February with
the Korean NIC UMW celebrating their very productive year and
welcoming of new leadership celebration. I love meeting
everyone in person as it just adds that extra bit of excitement
and of course, fellowship!

I am delighted to share with you that we, UWFaith NIC,
received, from UWFaith National, a “Mission Giving Award
2023” certificate stating 170% Mission Giving for 2023! Wow,
fantastic! In sisterhood, together, we definitely lift each other up!

The World Federation of Methodist and Uniting Church
Women’s annual meeting was March 9th. We were this year’s
host at Wesley UMC in Chicago. It was an informative, festive and fun event. Fellowship and
networking are so very important as we share ideas and different perspectives.

I would like to draw your attention to the UM Newsletter this week - (03/25) as there is an
interview with Sally Vonner, our CEO. This might be interesting to new and regular members
in your individual units. It is short but very good. We, UWFaith are celebrating 155 years
together. As Sally Vonner said, “We may bend but will never be broken!” We show up and

https://calendar.google.com/calendar/embed?src=uwfaithnic%40gmail.com&ctz=America%2FChicago
https://files.constantcontact.com/7e5e91ba001/ed8680d4-13d9-4f08-86e4-7afbf9c6e1de.pdf?rdr=true
https://uwfaith.org/blog/2024/thankyou/


bring a different perspective believing love in action will change the world. Please be in prayer
as we approach the beginning of General Conference, our Jurisdictional Conference and our
own Annual Conference. Remember to send pictures of happenings in your districts and units
to your district presidents so we can present them as a video loop at our booth at Annual
Conference this year. Let’s put one foot in front of the other and lead with Love always!

 
Secretary's Report

By Lois Voss

The United Women in Faith Northern Illinois Conference     
Annual 2024 Yearbook & Directory  is ready and waiting for
your order. This is your resource of conference, district, and
local leadership, plus church, jurisdiction, and national
information! You’ll find our calendar, budget, standing rules,
internet resources, past presidents, mission personnel, and
deaconesses. Our cover focus is on the Quadrennial
Jurisdiction Gathering. New this year is colorful information
on all sides of the covers.

This password protected document is on our conference
website uwfaithnic.org.  

Paper copies are available for a fee: $5.25 if picked up, or
$7.84 if mailed. To order a paper copy, follow the directions
on the Cheddar Up site HERE.

Payment may be made by credit card through Cheddar Up or by a check (payable to
UWFaithNIC) and sent to our conference treasurer:
Janeen Hamack, % Barrington UMC, 98 Algonquin Rd., Barrington, IL 60010. 

Contact Lois Voss to pick up the paper copy from her at 401 Crest Dr., Cary, IL 60013.

The online version is password protected on our website. To receive the password, contact
Lois Voss at: loiskvoss@gmail.com or Shelly Davenport at: sdavenportarch@gmail.com. You
will be able to download the document and print any pages you like.

Please help us by checking your personal information and your unit’s entries. If you find
errors or have additions during the year, please send corrections to our conference secretary,
Lois Voss. Questions?  Updates?  Contact: loiskvoss@gmail.com or 847-409-6013

Lois Voss
loiskvoss@gmail.com
847-409-6013
UWFaith NIC Secretary

 
Save the Date for Summer Mission u

First time attendee scholarship application form HERE

http://uwfaitthnic.org
https://uwfaith-nic-yearbook-2024.cheddarup.com
mailto:loiskvoss@gmail.com
mailto:sdavenportarch@gmail.com
mailto:loiskvoss@gmail.com
mailto:loiskvoss@gmail.com
https://files.constantcontact.com/7e5e91ba001/9ea1323c-4cb9-45c6-9c04-d5997a69c8a2.pdf?rdr=true


Program Advisory Group
By Rita L. Smith

The Program Advisory Group held its final quadrennial meeting March 8 & 9, 2024 via zoom.
This a brief report, as I will give a full report at our Leadership Team meeting.

Sally Vonner, CEO and General Secretary, opened us with a message that inspirited,
influenced, and impacted us. She uplifted ways UWFaith did, is doing, and must continue to
do, to grow our sisterhood. Her closing remarks encouraged us to Dream, Believe and Do!

President ‘Ainise ‘Isama’u sent regrets. Keep her and her family in prayer on the loss of her
husband.



Many reports were given. One I will uplift at this time is Mission Giving through pledges. We
did it again! Not only did we meet our pledge, we exceeded our pledge by 170%. We will be
receiving a certificate indicating this achievement. This is evidence that we should increase
our pledge.

Another I will uplift is our conference videos. They were viewed and enjoyed by all. I feel safe
in saying everyone was impressed with our Impact video. We are the only one whose
program actually featured “children” on their Impact video. Our “Becoming GREAT” program
was indeed GREAT!

Other news included the closing of three mission institutions and the retirement of three
Regional Missionaries. They were Elmira Sellu, Emma Cantor, and Heasun Kim. We thank
them for their global service.

We received reports on the Strategies Goals, Mission Giving, Legacy Endowment Fund,
Eliminating Institutional Racism, Justice Campaigns, Assembly 2026, National Mission
Institutions, United Women in Faith Digital, Reading Programs, and Working Teams.

March 23rd was our annual Day of Giving. There is still time to support this endeavor and
encourage others to do the same.

Jurisdiction “Get Together” is May 31 – June 2 in Indianapolis, Indiana.

On another note, on our web-site under General Conference Delegates, I am one of the
featured delegates with a video testimony at a Community Hearing on Transit Equality.

We will be bringing four New Legislation Pieces before the body. They are:
1. Children’s Sabbath
2. The Girl Child
3. The Status of Women
4. Voting Rights Protection in the United States

We will also be requesting readoption of eleven Resolutions set to expire in 2024.

It has been an honor and privilege to serve one more time, representing this conference on
the PAG this quadrennial. Love you all!!!

 
Get Together

North Central Jurisdiction Quadrennial Event

VISIT THE UMWNCJ
WEBSITE

SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATION
HERE

https://www.umwncj.org/
https://files.constantcontact.com/7e5e91ba001/480fe6d2-0b8c-477e-a3e8-617b038ebbbf.pdf?rdr=true




 
What's Happening in Our Districts

Prairie Central Message



United Women in Faith Prairie Central District is going on a field trip! You are invited to join us
at the Billy Graham Museum, 500 College Ave., Wheaton, IL on Thursday, April 25. The
museum opens at 10:00 and that's when we'll gather there. We will have a short introduction
and then the self-guided tour is estimated to take 60-90 minutes. Those who desire may have
lunch at a nearby restaurant. We would love to have you register via a Google form: HERE .
(you do not need to have a Google account or log in to complete this form).

There is no fee for this event, but donations are accepted (suggested adult donation is $7,
senior citizen, $4) on site. Your registration will help us know who to expect and we are
especially appreciative if you can register via the form. (Be sure your email is entered
correctly so you can receive confirmation. You should get an immediate confirmation and final
details will be emailed shortly before the event.) You may also register by emailing Betty
Erickson, N9yfc@aol.com, with the following information:

your first and last name
your phone number and email address
your church
your emergency contact name, relationship, and contact phone number
if you would like to carpool, include your location and we will attempt to connect you
with someone in your vicinity

Please register by April 22.

More information and registration can be found HERE.

Lake South District Message

Do you remember the song by Mac Davis, “Stop and Smell the Roses?” The refrain “You're
gonna find your way to Heaven is a rough and rocky road, if you don't stop and smell the
roses along the way,” came to mind one morning as I stepped out of the house and locked my
door. Not five yards from me were two beautiful fawns, which of course, I startled. They
immediately sprinted to the back of my yard and found that they had their escape blocked by
a fence and my shed.

I paused and spoke softly to them to not to be afraid and that I wasn’t going to hurt them as I
walked away from them toward my van to leave for work. They stopped and watched me not
try to approach them further. One boldly moved closer to the house, yet still away from me
and “hid” in the shadow of my lilac bushes. The other soon joined him and they both watched
me get into my van and pull away – as I was not trying to harm them. I hope they realize that
my back yard is a safe haven for them. This is not the first time I have seen deer in my yard –
even though I live on the edge of a suburban town near a busy road. I have seen a mother
deer laying under my oak tree with her fawn a year or so ago. I have even seen a doe walk
down the middle of my street in late afternoon.

God has created amazing beauty all around us, but our busy lives often cause us to miss this
beauty as we hurry from one place to another. We need to slow down and look at all of the
wonders God has placed before us for our enjoyment. The beauty of the seasons and nature
itself are here for us to take in and just meditate on how wonderful God is to have provided all

https://forms.gle/gwzJRx41EvmZcEvU9
mailto:N9yfc@aol.com
https://files.constantcontact.com/7e5e91ba001/f7aa36a9-c588-45b5-99b4-ad1d2535e5e3.pdf?rdr=true


of this for us. Even God stepped back after He created everything and saw that it was “very
good.” If God can take the time out of His schedule to just step back and say “Ahhh, this is
good,” shouldn’t we also take that same time to appreciate all of creation around us? Look for
an “Ahhh” moment today and thank God for that special time in your day.

We have an opportunity to step back together and renew our spirits and have another “AHHH”
moment at our Annual Day of Spiritual Renewal. Be sure to join us on Saturday, April 13,
2024 at Wesley United Methodist Church, 201 East 95th Street, Chicago, IL 60619 from 9:00
a.m. – 12:00 p.m. Retired Elder Rev. Greta Schumm McDonald will be our guest speaker. I
worked at the church for six years with this amazing pastor. Greta is known for her calm,
peaceful presentations that put everyone who hears her at ease as she presents her topics
with a sense of grace and calmness that leaves everyone feeling refreshed and renewed in
spirit. Be sure to look for more registration information in this newsletter.

We hope to see you at Wesley UMC on April 13 as we take a day to renew our own spirits
within so that we can go out into the world and do the work God is calling us to do on His
behalf!

God’s blessings and peace to you all,

In Christian Love and Service,
Wendy Miller
UW Faith LSD President

United Women in Faith Lake South District invites you to join us for our 2024 Day of Spiritual
Renewal. Reverend Greta Schumm McDonald, Retired Elder - United Methodist Church - will
be our guest speaker.

REGISTER ONLINE VIA CHEDDAR UP BY APRIL 9, 2024

In person registration, continental breakfast and program resources will be available
beginning at 8 AM

Download the mail in registration form HERE.

https://my.cheddarup.com/c/uwfaithlsdsr24?cart=7ed68651-bfd2-4f3e-9dd2-0e383c86db23%21%2175900119
https://files.constantcontact.com/7e5e91ba001/468b813f-bfb0-47e1-8198-7fa1c20ee501.pdf?rdr=true


Lake North District Message



United Women in Faith Lake North District is looking forward to seeing you and your UWFaith
women at our Day of Spiritual Renewal, April 6, 2024, held at Euclid Avenue United
Methodist Church in Oak Park. We will open the day at 8:15 AM with registration and a light
breakfast and end at 1 PM following an amazing lunch.

We want to share some safety and security tips that will provide guidelines for freeing us up
to grow in our souls and some opportunities to reflect on and appreciate gratitude and living in
the present.

We would like you to post them at church, share them with your unit and others via email and
put them on your UWFaith social media network page as soon as possible. Our time is



short. Please help us get the word out about this event so that we have a good turnout for our
speakers. Thank you.

The filled out registration form, for the event, can be mailed or emailed to Susan
Greenberg. Please note that we do not have the ability to accept credit cards. The payment of
$10.00 per person must be by check or cash. A check may be mailed to Susan along with the
registration form, or email the registration information and bring a check or cash on the day of
the event.

Please RSVP soon so we know how many to set up for and have enough food prepared. 

Registration flyer HERE.

Prairie North District Message

Informational flyer HERE
Registration form HERE

Service of Remembrance form HERE

https://files.constantcontact.com/7e5e91ba001/ed8680d4-13d9-4f08-86e4-7afbf9c6e1de.pdf?rdr=true
https://files.constantcontact.com/7e5e91ba001/c743e982-cf4e-45ee-80f1-71f91d0716d8.pdf?rdr=true
https://files.constantcontact.com/7e5e91ba001/5299e9fe-c305-4842-a94b-2a4b58cb8fb7.pdf?rdr=true
https://files.constantcontact.com/7e5e91ba001/7d49e122-f6c3-4da1-8a0a-34d0f9c078ba.pdf?rdr=true


 
General Conference 2024



What General Conference is this again?

Did you know that the General Conference scheduled for April 23 to May 3, 2024, is actually
the 2020 General Conference? Dan Hurlbert and Paul Gomez of the Desert Southwest
Conference explain in this VIDEO from their 2023 annual conference.

Learn more about General Conference and United Women in Faith, learn about member
delegates, and sign up to receive more information HERE.

 
Community

CHURCH WOMEN UNITED INC.
Agreed to Differ, Resolved to Love, United to Serve
2024 QUADRENNIAL ASSEMBLY

Since 1941, the Women of the Church Women United movement
have held a vision of Christian unity and prayerful action. CWU
was founded as a racially, culturally, theologically, inclusive
Christian women’s movement to celebrate unity and diversity and
work for peace in the world.

The Quadrennial Assembly, June 19 - 22, 2024 in Chicago,
gathers ecumenical denominations, partners, women of faith
organizations, activists, advocates, and people of good faith from
our global community.

Church Women UNited's quadrennial priorities are:
1. Health and Wellness
2. Climate Stewardship
3. Social Justice

Learn More HERE

Flyer and registration HERE

What a Journey! Desiray's Story

By Brooke Buzard Watson, Cunningham Children’s Home

Desiray and her daughter Layla have been through an incredible journey over the last year.
From being homeless, to being placed in Cunningham’s Runaway and Homeless Youth
(RHY) Services emergency shelter, to moving into their first home – they have overcome so
much. RHY was an integral part in facilitating and assisting Desiray with numerous
community resources and advocacy to help her with childcare and secure housing. The
program provides emergency shelter services for non-DCFS youth, between the ages of 14
and 21. While providing safe and stable temporary housing for these individuals and
potentially their children, Cunningham staff also provide case management services, life skills
instruction, education advocacy, and recreational opportunities.

Read Desiray's full story HERE.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6VU7d9Lorwc&ab_channel=UnitedMethodistVideos
https://mailchi.mp/uwfaith.org/united-women-in-faith-at-general-conference-9101839
https://whova.com/web/t7Ycb%40WzKuaDjo%40YnQHisjA22oejXVqvwAJVKlNKB-4%3D/
https://files.constantcontact.com/7e5e91ba001/e2aad134-edb8-4e6b-9d1c-ee7f3c442734.pdf?rdr=true
https://files.constantcontact.com/7e5e91ba001/b662002b-c405-41d4-8d07-ef0e833500d4.pdf?rdr=true




View the Healthy Babies Drive Wish List HERE.

https://files.constantcontact.com/7e5e91ba001/6c26cfd3-6c38-4910-8769-9686f32adad6.pdf?rdr=true


Pliable Plastic Donations Continue in 2024
Kids Above All is still collecting Pliable Plastic for another bench for their new

Distribution Center. Please donate clean plastic you can stretch or push your finger
through: newspaper wrap, grocery bags, wrapping for paper goods, bubble wrap, etc.

Please remove paper receipts and cut off paper shipping labels/urls.
Donations may be brought to Catherine Inserra at anytime.

 
National



Thank you, United Women in Faith, for moving faithfully forward for
women, children, and youth on Day of Giving 2024.

Click on the photo for a special message of thanks, moving faithfully
forward!

There's still time! Give today!

The Legacy Endowment Fund is a permanent investment that supports
the work and the future of United Women in Faith. 

Brand / Logo Guidelines

Just a reminder to keep United Women in Faith first in
writing our names:

United Women in Faith Northern Illinois Conference or
United Women in Faith NIC or
United Women in Faith Lake South District or
United Women in Faith Annual Celebration

UWFaith may be used in publication after United Women in
Faith has been written.

NEVER use UWF in public writing. Save it for your personal
notes.

Connect with United Women in Faith
NIConference:

  

Connect with United Women in Faith
Globally:

    

https://uwfaith.org/blog/2024/thankyou/
https://uwfaith.org/give/legacy-fund/?form=Dayofgiving&mc_cid=a824720d89&mc_eid=8f195476e0
https://www.facebook.com/groups/nicumw
https://www.instagram.com/uwfaith_nic
https://www.facebook.com/uwomenfaith/
https://www.instagram.com/p/B2PMk0ShgUq/
https://www.youtube.com/uwomenfaith


Submission deadline: 15th of the month
Send to: Shelly Davenport, Communications Coordinator

sdavenportarch@gmail.com

United Women in Faith NIC email | United Women in Faith NIC website |
United Women in Faith website

Sign up for E-News

United Women in Faith of NIConference | 303 E. Wacker Dr., Suite 2020, Chicago, IL 60601

Unsubscribe uwfaithnic@gmail.com

Update Profile |Constant Contact Data Notice

Sent bycommunications@uwfaithnic.ccsend.compowered by

Try email marketing for free today!
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